
“...Be strong and courageous and do it. Do not be afraid and do not be 

dismayed, for the Lord God, even my God, is with you. He will not 

leave you or forsake you, until all the work for the service of the house 

of the Lord is finished.“ 1st Chronicles 28:20 
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 February marks the Anniversary 

of our Church Building 
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             Noah’s Ark          

                               

         February 2022 

 

        From the Pastor 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

There's a television show on the HGTV network, and it is called  
House Hunters. It is a great show to watch if you want to see other 
houses, start in the market for one, or see how to sell your home. 
There are so many different styles of homes in our country. It can 
stem from ranches, raised ranch, colonial or even mansions. No  
matter what the size of the house, in the end, it's the happiness  
the new homeowner or owners receive once they walk in.  
Most importantly, it does not matter the size, style, or age of the  
building; it is a home. What is so important about a home?  
“But as for me and my house, we will serve the Lord.” 
Joshua 24.  
In your home, you make the declaration to serve the LORD.  
Just as in most homes, you will need to help decorate it, clean it,  
and update it. God will help you and your home serve Him to the  
best of your abilities. Each of us has a special gift to serve God.  
God provides everybody an extraordinary opportunity and job to  
serve Him and the community. The first home that you ever  
belonged to was His Church. In Church, you learned:  
27 Now, you are the body of Christ and individually  
members of it. 28 And God has appointed in the church  
first apostles, second prophets, third teachers, then  
miracles, then gifts of healing, helping, administrating, 
and various kinds of tongues. 1 Cor. 12:27-28.  
From God's home, know that God has blessed you with an  
opportunity to serve in Church and outside of it.  
 
 May God bless your home as He blesses His, Pastor Travis 
 

Happy Anniversary to Trinity’s Church Home! 
 

 1st Holy Communion Class: Parents, if your child   
 is 10 years or older, they are at eligible to receive 
 First Communion. This year the date is April 10th, 
 Palm Sunday. If you are interested in your child  
 partaking in Holy Communion, please fill out 
 this form and return it to church by February 14th. 
 Class for First Communion will be on Saturday,  
 March 26 at 10:00 AM for 2-3 hours .Thank you. 
 
 

 

                            
                         
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Communion Registration Form 2022 

 

Student’s Full Name___________________________________ 

 

Father’s Full Name ___________________________________ 

 

Mother’s Full Name___________________________________  

 

Other Guardian Information_____________________________ 

 

Address_____________________________________________ 

 

Home Phone_________________________________________ 

 

Cell Phone___________________________________________ 

 

Email_______________________________________________ 

 

Age of Child___________     Date of Birth__________________ 

 

Date of Baptism_______________________________________ 

 

Place of Birth_________________________________________ 

 

Church of Baptism_____________________________________ 

 

Address of Church_____________________________________ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Christie taught piano and voice in her home since 1975 and  
 one of her former students, Mark Sechter, stepped forward 
 and is now playing at Trinity, in her footsteps and/or on her  
 foot pedals. The fruit of her God-given talents, her legacy.  
 Trinity has been blessed through Christie’s music. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Christie’s last services were Christmas Eve at 3 and 5 PM. 
 Her dedication to her work will always be remembered. 
 
 Christie was so proud of all her family. She edited and 
 worked closely with her son Billy during the Covid pandemic 
 to produce his book, “A Gentile’s Journey” by Bill Callahan. 
 Christie was the beloved mother of Siobhan & Tim Badeaux,  
 Christina & Demetri Bonaros and William & Sandra  
 Callahan. She was the dear sister of Elizabeth & Joe Wheeler 
 and loving and precious Grandmother to Sara, Olivia,  
 Christian, Sophia, Ruby, Crystal and Jeremiah. Our love 
 and prayers for all her family until we meet her again. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

“Blessed are those who mourn for they shall be comforted.”  
Matthew 5:4 

It has pleased Almighty God  
to Call Home to himself, 
His wonderful servant… 
 
Christina B. Callahan 
Our Beloved “Christie” 
 
on Epiphany, Jan. 6, 2022 at the 
age of 77 after a short illness. 
A Celebration of Life Service was 
held at Trinity on January 15th.  
 
Christie served as Music Director of Trinity for 22 years. She 
had her B.A. from Trinity College in Washington DC, did her 
graduate work in music at LIU. She was a published songwriter  
with Motown Records. Prior to Trinity, Christie began her work 
in Sacred Music in 1977 at the United Methodist Church in 
Middle Village and continued until 2008, even while working 
at Trinity, to do another service in the afternoon each Sunday. 
You see, for Christie, it wasn’t really work, it was her joy, honor 
and privilege to share her talents with so many and especially  
to play for her Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  
 
What a beautiful witness Christie was, the most sweet and  
caring person, gifted in voice and talent in playing piano,  
organ and keyboard; a concerned Christian, an encourager, 
never a bad word to say about anyone, but only uplifting  
others in words and prayer; still anxious to learn—she was  
always taking sermon notes. She was an inspiration to all her 
family, friends and to so many singers and musicians, she will 
be missed by everyone.  
“Blessed are the meek, for they shall inherit the earth.”  Matt. 5:5 
 
Tony (Dom) Mazzella, Jr., the assistant music director since 
1987, came back to play for her service, after a two-year  
sabbatical of taking tender, loving care of his mother, Christie’s 
dearest friend, Anita, our former church secretary, who she 
worked so closely with, who was called Home on July 17, 2021.  
Now they are together again, singing and shining in Glory! 
 

“Then the righteous will shine forth as the sun 
in the kingdom of their Father.” Matthew 13:43a 



Attention All 
If you are not on Pastor Travis’ Church EMAIL group 
and would like to be notified of church closings, etc. 
please call the church office and ask to be added to  
a Telephone Call List in case of emergency closings.   

If you are not receiving Church notices via email and would like  
to, please let Pastor know email address and you will be added. 

Thank you. 
 

Church Services are  
Sundays at 10 AM 

and Thursdays at 6 PM 
Sunday School is at 10 AM  

the 1st & 3rd Sundays 
Teachers: Sarah Blough, Brittany  

Zavaro, Deaconess Phyllis Yee 
  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/ 
 

 Opportunities to Grow in the Word! 
 
The Psalms Monday to Saturday 10:30 AM— 
A psalm a day with a devotion. Hope to see you in the Word  
online virtually or at Church. 
  
9 AM Sunday Morning Upper Rm Bible Study -
Book of Acts 
 
7 PM Thursdays The Gospel of John- 
Upper Room in person or on Zoom. 
 

“Ascribe to the Lord the glory due His name;  
bring an offering, and come before Him;  

Worship the Lord in the beauty of holiness.”  
1st Chronicles 16:29 

 
The Iglesia Pentecostal Church uses our undercroft on 
Sunday afternoons 2-4:30 PM and Wednesday evenings 7-9 PM 
Think Thin meets Wednesdays from 10:30-12 Noon downstairs. 
Alcoholics Anonymous  meet Saturdays at 1 PM downstairs. 

 

 Called Home by the Lord… 
 
 The Rev Dr Timothy Yeadon, Bishop 
 Emeritus of the New England District 
 LCMS was called Home on Sunday, 
 1/16/22, after a lengthy and debilitating 
 illness. He pastored St. Paul’s Lutheran 
 Church in New Hartford CT where  
 Pastor Travis did his vicarage. As the 
 Bishop of the New England District, he 
 was a member of the the Council of 
 Presidents of the LCMS. He was 
 also on the Board of Mill Neck Manor School where both his 
 parents, Ray and Margaret, and his aunt, Eunice Weidner, 
 worked and where he was married to his wife Ruth in the 
 Chapel. He will be missed and his sense of humor, which kept 
 us all laughing, will linger on in our hearts and minds. 
 Prayers of comfort for Ruth, his sons Daniel and Jonathan 
 and families and his sister Cathy are requested. Rest in the 
 Peace of the Lord that you preached Tim. 
      “Well done!” Good and Faithful Servant of Christ!  

“The Lord shall preserve your going out and your 
coming in from this time forth and even forevermore.” 

Psalm 121:8 
  
 Called Home by the Lord  
 We received a call from Shari (Sahai) Abraham that her 
 nephew David “Mark” Sahai of Suwanee, GA was called 
 Home in January at 51 years old after a Covid related kidney 
 failure—post surgery. Mark was Dick Sahai’s brother Rudy’s 
 son. Our prayers are extended to all the Sahai’s at Mark’s
 passing to eternal life. May the Holy Spirit’s comfort give 
 you peace at Mark’s passing. 
 
 Congratulations to the Edwins 
 Family on the birth of a son on 1/18, 
 Michael Philip, born 5 weeks early 
 to Michael & Alex Jakab. Big sister 
 Madeline will be a great helper to mom. 
 Congrats Grandma Suzanne, and Rob 
 and Mim! God’s blessings to all! 

https://www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/


THRIFT SHOP & PANTRY  
       
The Thrift Shop will be 
open Saturdays, 2/5 and 
2/19, from 9:30-12PM 
 
 
 
 
    
            
     The Food Pantry will be  
     open on Saturday, 2/19, and  
     on Wednesdays from 6-7 PM  
     with Hospital volunteers working.                      
 
Pantry needs: Juice, Instant Mashed Potatoes, Fruit Cocktail, 
Canned Fruit, Cake Mixes and Frosting, Brownies, Cereal,  
Tea Bags, Cookies and Hot Chocolate, Cereal Bars, Pancake Mix, 
Syrup, Oatmeal, Pasta and Sauce, Mac and Cheese, Canned Beans, 
Canned Vegetables, Canned Chicken, Stew, Chili, Soup, Tuna,  
Rice, Flour and Sugar, Vienna Sausages, Parmalat Milk, Coffee, 
Evaporated Milk, Coconut Milk, Peanut Butter and Jelly, Jello  
and Pudding, Paper Napkins and Towels, Toilet Paper and  
Tissues, Snacks for children-box drinks. 
 

“For there will never cease to be poor in the land.  
Therefore I command you, ‘You shall open  wide  
your hand  to your brother, to the needy and to  
the poor in your land’.”   
 

Moses—Deuteronomy 15:11; Jesus —Matthew 26:11 
 

Bits & Pieces… 
Trinity’s Adrian Gadea, a 2nd grade 
Deasy Elementary School student, son of 
Juan and Yana, and brother of Victoria, 
was commended for his poster and hard 
work displaying ASL—American Sign 
Language Alphabet and his classmates 
names. Great Job Adrian! 
  

 Financial News… 
 2022 Offering Envelopes are in your church  
 mailboxes in the hallway. 
 Portals of Prayer are in the church narthex. 
 Pick up 2022 Church Calendar in the foyer 
 compliments of Dodge-Thomas Funeral Home. 
 
 Offerings: Remember to mail your weekly or monthly  
 offerings to church or you may give online at  
  https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-donations/ 

 
 Financial News…Gifts received. Trinity appreciates 
 your generosity. Thank you. Christmas Gifts received from 
 Kandy Davis and Margie Hofacker 
 Notes and Gifts received for Noah’s Ark Newsletter 
 Please use the enclosed monies to help pay mailing costs 
 for the monthly newsletter. My mom enjoys reading it and 
 keeping up with the news at Trinity. Wendy (for Kandy Davis) 

 Thank you so much for your monthly newsletter. Audrey Grill 
 Thank you for helping to defray the cost of mailing 
 the monthly newsletter. It is a great encouragement and 
 needed!! Pastor Travis puts out weekly electronic posts & 
 newsletter but not everyone is computer savvy, so we press 
 on toward the goal of keeping former members and friends 
 informed of Trinity’s News. Thanks and God Bless You! 
 Gift received from the Callahan Family-Dear Pastor Yee, 
 We want to Thank You for a beautiful funeral service. Many 
 hearts were touched, by God’s grace working through you 
 and the music ministry. Please accept this donation as an 
 expression of our appreciation. Trinity Lutheran Church 
 will always be in our hearts (my kids did VBS there…) and 
 of course my mother loved you all so.  
     With love and gratitude, Siobhan 
 Memorials for Christie Callahan 
 James Q Robinson; Bill & Kay Charon—Music; Ladies Guild 
 of Trinity—Music; The Seaman/Erickson & Noak Families; 
 Rev. Vic Rapp (I wish I could have joined you at her service); 
 Ken, Bette & Travis Lippmann; Harriet Rich; Edith & Frank 
 Uhlendorf—Music 
 

“For if we have been united with him in a death like his, 
we shall certainly be united with him in a resurrection 

like his.” Romans 6:5 

https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-donations/


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Confirmation 

2 Groundhog Day 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
10:30-12 Think Thin 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6-7 PM Pantry 

3 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Worship 
7 PM Bible Study 

4 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 

5 
9:30-12 Noon 
Thrift Shop Open 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
1 PM – AA 

6 5th Sun aft Epip 
 
9 AM Bible Study 
10 AM Worship 
10 Sunday School 

7 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 

8 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Confirmation 

9 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
10:30-12 Think Thin 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6-7 PM Pantry 

10 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Worship 
7 PM Bible Study 

11 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 

12 Lincoln’s BD 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
1 PM – AA 

13 6th Sun aft Epip 
Anniversary Sunday 
 
9 AM Bible Study 
10 AM Worship 

14 Valentine’s Day 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
For God so love the world 

15 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Confirmation 

16 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
10:30-12 Think Thin 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6-7 PM Pantry 

17 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Worship 
7 PM Bible Study 

18 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 

19 
9:30-12 Noon 
Pantry/Thrift Shop  
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
1 PM – AA 

20 7th Sun aft Epip 
9 AM Bible Study 
10 AM Worship 
10 Sunday School 
Deadline MarNewsl-

21 Presidents’ Day 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
 
 

22 Washington’s BD 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Confirmation 

23 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
10:30-12 Think Thin 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6-7 PM Pantry 

24 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 
6 PM Worship 
7 PM Bible Study 

25 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 

26 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
1 PM – AA 

27 Transfiguration 
 
9 AM Bible Study 
10 AM Worship 
 

28 
 
10:30 Psalm Devotion 
 
3-6:30 Trinity Scholars 

     

    February 2022  

  Pastor Travis Yee Cell 1-845-772-2586, Call or Text Email: trinitygcpastor@gmail.com, Phone/Fax 516-676-1340  

  Kathy Strickland trinitygcofficemanager@gmail.com Church Website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 

  Worship Assistants: Please call Kathy 11-1 PM at Church to be added to the list as a Reader, Greeter, Usher, Altar 

  Service, Acolyte. If interested in being a Chancel Assistant, please speak to Pastor Travis. Thanks for your service. 

  Scott Blough President 484-678-7645, Email: sblough2@yahoo.com  

  Newsletter: Kay Charon, 516-671-0182, Email: God4us11542@yahoo.com 

Altar Flower Vases are available 
each Sunday Cost $20 each 

Sanctuary Light is available each week  
Cost $5; call church office or 

Sign up on calendars in hallway 


